
���������	�
���
��
����
����
�������
�
	����
�	��

���

�����
���
�	
��������������������

�����
����
  

�������� !��"#$%�&!��''(��)*''�����

  

 



3. Correspondence   
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Member (Dr. Dave Rempel) Moved, Member (Ken Clarkso



The Board Chair then asked if there was anyone in the audience who would like to ask any questions or 

make any presentations to the Board.  At which time the following conversations took place: 

 

1. Mr. Todd Hill, Vice Chair of DPAC – Asked about the possible amalgamation/school closure – he 

wants to ask the Board if it is entering into possible school closure or amalgamation to take a 

leadership position this time and make a decision a



Member (Dr. Dave Rempel) Moved, Member (Ken Clarkson) seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 

'That the Board consider the request from Mary Robson and the Heritage Day 2009 Committee.'  Upon a 

roll call vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 1 Nay: 5. (Trustee Vdovine voted in favour) 
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2. Community Connections Grant Motion   

  

The Chair advised that this motion was done via email as it was needed to be into the Ministry by the 

31st of March and it had no implications to the Board as a whole.  She explained that it is being brought 

to the Board now to be ratified at the public meeting as it normally would have been, but from time to 

time these things have to be done via email.   
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Member (Dave Rempel) Moved, Member (Mike Huber) sec



savings will be determined and brought forward at s
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Member (Dr. Dave Rempel) Moved, Member (Mike Huber) seconded to approve the NEW motion 'That 

the Board direct staff to treat option 3 in the same manner as 2,4 & 5.'  Upon a roll call vote being taken, 

the vote was: Aye: 4 Nay: 2 (Trustees Clarkson & Vdovine did not vote in favour). 
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2. Late French Immersion Registration Update   

  

The issue of low enrollment in Late French Immersion has been reviewed by Sr. Staff and the French 

Immersion Advisory Committee.  Several options were presented to the Board along with the 

information below. 

 

Historically, Late French Immersion (LFI) takes place the last week of February.  Last spring, following the 

Board motion, it was anticipated that Late French Immersion registration would take place at the same 

time as kindergarten registration.  In January 2009, it was decided to change the kindergarten date and 

registration process, which in turn affected the time line of the LFI registration.  LFI registration began 

March 9, 2009. 

 

Preparation for LFI registration: 

� LFI teachers, principals and students from each LFI school visited catchment area schools and 

talked to grade 5 students about the LFI program. 

� Parent letters were sent home with all grade 5 students inviting them to attend a district 

meeting about LFI. 

� Ads were placed in the local papers announcing the district meeting on February 19
th

 at the 

DEO. 

� Arrangements were made by our FI facilitator to drive students to LFI schools to visit the 

program. 

� Ads were placed in the local papers announcing LFI registration. 

� Information about the LFI meeting and registration date was placed in all school newsletters. 

 

Registration numbers: 
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  (does not include Int. students) 

Highland Park  289   22  12 (all from HP)   20 

 

Fairview  277   31  12 (8 from FV)   27 

 

Golden Ears  457   38  20 (16 from GE)   19 

 

Possible reasons for low registration: 

� Declining enrolment 

� Parents are working and unable to drive their child to a program of choice 

 



The FI advisory recognizes that LFI is a program of choice and that the Board of Education is not required 



  

1. 



Member (Ken Clarkson) Moved, Member (Susan Carr) seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 'That 

the Board receive the preliminary update of the Coordinated Timetable for information.'  Upon a roll call 

vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. 
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1. Protocol Agreement   

 

The Secretary Treasurer explained that the Community Gardens projects are encountering issues related 

to weeding and upkeep during the summer months.  The City has a protocol agreement in place for 

allowing ACCW inmates to work on city property under supervision.  He presented the Board with the 

protocol agreement that has been modified for the School District and that would allow for the same 

practice at our gardens. They would be low-risk inmates who would be well-supervised and would come 

and weed the gardens during the summer months only.   
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Member (Ken Clarkson) Moved, Member (Mike Huber) seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 'That 

the Board approve the protocol agreement to allow ACCW inmates to work in school gardens.'  Upon a 

roll call vote being taken, the vote was: Aye: 5 Nay: 0. 
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1. Education Committee   

  

2. Aboriginal Education Committee   

  

3. Inclusive Education Committee   

  

4. Finance Committee   

  

Trustee Huber advised that there are constant meetings right now and they are getting down to 

some decisions.   

 

5. Anti-Vandalism Committee   

  

The Board Chair submitted a written report.  She highlighted that we expect that Vandalism costs 

will surpass last year’s.  They are in the process of making plans to do a community forum type 

initiative in the Pitt Meadows area as the unique situation of the Pitt Meadow’s schools.  The next 

meeting is May 25th, and it will be discussing summer strategy. 

 

6. Policy Advisory Committee 

  

Third & Final Reading of Electronic Devices Policy.   

  



This policy has been out in the system for close to 90 days and there has been no feedback to date. 

Therefore it is here for 3rd & final reading.  

�
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Member (Mike Huber) Moved, Member (Ken Clarkson) seconded to approve the ORIGINAL motion 'That 

the Board approve the third and final reading of the Electronic Devices Policy.'  Upon a roll call vote 

being taken, the vote was: Aye: 4 Nay: 1 (Trustee Vdovine did not vote in favour). 
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7. Communications Advisory   

  

8. French Immersion Advisory.   

  

A report was submitted by Trustee Palis.   

  

9. District Student Advisory   

  

Students are doing their COR Project – “Me to We” at the Greg Moore Youth Centre and the Act on 

April 9
th

. 

 

10. Social Wellness Committee   

  

11. Nutrition Committee   

 

A report was submitted by Trustee Carr. 

 

12. Historical Committee   

  

The meeting has been postponed.   
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1. Trustee Questions   

  

Trustee Vdovine wanted to ensure there was clarity around the decision on Riverside, he thinks it 

important to indicate what has taken place and what the intent is and what the outcome will be around 

the timeline. 

The Deputy Superintendent advised that Senior Team will sketch out a reasonable consultation process 

and will bring back for next the meeting on April 29th.   

 

2. Staff Questions   

  

3. Employee Group Questions   

  

George Serra from the MRTA asked about the employee satisfaction survey.  The MRTA would like the 

data collected to be sent to a group to be properly analyzed.  The Board Chair suggested that he put his 

concerns into a letter and send it to the Board to be addressed by the HR Committee. 





6. BCSTA Provincial Council   

  

There won’t be any activity until after the AGM that is taking place April 23-26.   

 

7. District Parent Advisory Council   

 

They had a meeting on Monday (April 6) and it was a very good discussion/meeting.  The next 

meeting is the AGM on June 1
st

 and there is a forum on May 4.   

  

8. Tzu Chi Foundation   

  

9. Youth Society Committee   

  

They haven't met because they are in the process of working on the Home Show.  They are also 

going to meet every 2 months instead of monthly.   

 

10. External Representative Reports   

  

11. Board Liaison Representative Reports   

  

12. Other Trustee Reports   

  

The Board Chair wanted to comment on the official Strong Start Openings.  She said it was so good 

to be amongst all the little kids.  She felt bad for the students cutting the ribbon with the MLA, he 

has big hands compared to theirs, but they helped cut the ribbon!  She was also talking with the 

parents about how much they value the centers in their schools and it was very enlightening. 

 

Trustee Carr mentioned all the high schools that are doing their job interview fairs right now.  Grade 

10 students come in with resumes and cover letters and the community volunteers to interview 

them.  To the teachers and staff who organized it – it’s a great thing in that it is a great way to 

prepare kids for the future. 

 

The Board Chair also wanted to mention the Public Speaking Finals that took place at Thomas 

Haney, this was the final week for it.  She helped to judge some of the Grade 7 students last week 

and she said they had great topics.  Kudos to all the teachers and students involved - Ron Lanzotta 

has always done a great job organizing it. 
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The meeting adjourned at 10:03pm. 

 

 

 

 


